
GMR Infrastructure Limited 

April 20, 2016 

To 
Usha Sharma, Deputy General Manager, and 
Tina Jain, Associate Manager 
Surveillance and Supervision 
BSE Limited 
Mumbai-400051 

Attn: Mr. Nilesh Jain 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Registered Office: 
No. 25/1, Skip House 
Museum Road 
Bangalore 560 025 
CIN L45203KA1996PLC034805 
T +91 80 40534000 
F +91 80 22279353 
w www.gmrgroup.in 

Please refer to your letter no. L/DOSS/ONL/RV/RS/2016-17/17 dated April 20, 2016 regarding 
·clarification/confirmation on news item purported to have appeared on the CNBC TV18 dated 
April20, 2016 captioned "GMR led DIAL to sell 22-25 acres of land near Delhi Airport". 

As part of its ongoing business activities as permitted under the applicable laws and 
regulations, GMR's subsidiary Delhi International Airport Limited (DIAL)had initiated a two stage 
international competitive bidding process inviting applications from entities with relevant 
experience for the development of retail assets on approx. 23 acres of Land at the Delhi Airport. 

The Request for Qualification (RFQ), first stage of the aforementioned bidding process, was 
initiated on 5th November 2015 inviting applications for the qualification of entities with relevant 
experience and financial capacity through advertisements in domestic and international 
newspapers and on DIAL's website. This was also communicated in our Investor Presentation 
in February 2016 which is available on our group website. 

Thereafter based on the applications received, second stage of the bidding process was 
initiated on 6th April 2016, whereby the RFP documents have been shared with the shortlisted 
players inviting them to submit their financial proposals. We shall keep the regulators informed 
once the transaction is concluded and final decisions are made. 

We are not aware of any information that is not announced to the Exchange, which could 
explain the movement in the price of share of our Company. 

Thanking you, 

Yours faithfully, 
For GMR lnfrastructurAI.I.t'lDi~A' 

.s 
oc ~· 

A S Cherukupalli 
Company Secretary & Compliance Officer 


